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ADDENDUM NO. 1 
 

DATE:  November 8, 2022 
FROM:  City of Grand Junction Purchasing Division 

TO:   All Offerors 
RE: RFP-5132-22-DD Hydro Excavation Services 
 
Offerors responding to the above referenced solicitation are hereby instructed that the requirements 
have been clarified, modified, superseded and supplemented as to this date as hereinafter described. 
 
Please make note of the following clarifications: 
 
1.   Question:  Section 4.2.2 addresses the disposal of mill tailings. In the interest of providing 
accurate pricing, what is the City’s procedure relating to the identification and disposal of mill tailings? 
 Answer:    The City of Grand Junction works closely with the Colorado Department of Public 
Health & Environment (CDPHE) to identify uranium mill tailings and will notify the Contractor should 
mill tailings are anticipated on a certain project. The City also maintains radiological detection 
instruments to check potentially contaminated areas. 
 
The Contractor is required to notify the City if they encounter soils of unusual coloration, smell, or 
other abnormal conditions during excavation. The City and/or CDPHE will provide site inspection and 
determine proper disposal methods needed. Transporting of contaminated soils shall be performed in 
accordance with Section 202.07 of the Standard Specifications for Road & Bridge Construction for the 
City of Grand Junction.  

 
2. Question: Will the City be providing a bid tabulation page for the fee proposal? 
 Answer: The fee proposal shall include a list of rates as described in Section 5.0(E) of the IFB. 
No separate bid tabulation page will be provided by the City as part of the solicitation process.    
 
 
The original solicitation for the project noted above is amended as noted.  
 
All other conditions of subject remain the same. 
 
Respectfully, 
 

 



   

 
Dolly Daniels, Senior Buyer 
City of Grand Junction, Colorado 


